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7/6/2024 
 

Headteacher’s Hello 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
I hope you had a lovely half term break. 

Thank you for all the kind donations of curriculum resources that have come in this week in response 

to the wish list that we put out in the playground on the last day of last half term. We have had lots of 

resources donated that will help to supplement what we currently have in class and will help to see us 

through until the end of this term. Your generosity is much appreciated. 

Well done to our Year 5 & 6 Borough Sports team who took part in a range of athletic competitions in 

the annual Borough Sports event at St, Mary’s University on Wednesday. They competed with 

enthusiasm and effort to all their events and we are very proud of them and how well they represented 

our school. Thank you to Miss Holloway, Mrs Jasper and Mrs Keightley who accompanied the children 

to the event. 

We have arranged for Emma Clarke, the borough’s safeguarding adviser to lead a workshop for 

parents all about online safety. This will take place in the school hall on Tuesday 18th June at 08.45. 

With online safety an ever-growing priorty for schools and parents alike, this is an incredibly important 

safety workshop and we strongly encourage you to attend if you can. This workshop will be full of 

sound advice and tips for keeping your children safe online, whilst providing the latest up-to-date 

information regarding platforms your children may be accessing or are starting to ask about. Please 

sign up here to let us know if you are planning to attend.  

Yesterday, Year 2 enjoyed a visit to the Hounslow Islamic Centre. They were very well behaved as 

they enjoyed a guided tour of the Mosque. Thank you to Mrs Place for organising the trip and to all the 

adults who went along to support. 

We have welcomed Perform 4 Schools to school today to lead a range of drama workshops for the 

children. These workshops are linked to their current theme of learning. Thank you to the School 

Association who funded this opportunity. Year 5 enjoyed a Shakespeare drama workshop before half 

term and they will be visiting the Orange Tree Theatre next week to see the performance of Hamlet 

that they were learning about.  

Have a lovely weekend, 

Miss Macklearn 
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School Trips 
Unless otherwise stated, children should wear school 
uniform for school visits (this includes school shoes). 
Children should bring a bag (school bag or other) to carry 
their packed lunch and water bottle in. If details vary to this 
they will be provided below within the specific trip section.  
 

Bocketts Farm – Year R 
Reception Class will be visiting Bockett’s Farm on Monday 
17th June.  Payment and permission is live on the SCOPAY 
system.  The deadline for payment and permission was 31st 
May, if you have not done this please ensure this is done as 
soon as possible. The deadline for ordering a school 
provided packed lunch has passed.  
 

Barnes Wetland Centre – Year 1 
Year 1 will be visiting Barnes Wetland Centre on Friday 21st 
June.  Payment and permission is live on the SCOPAY 
system.  The deadline for payment and permission was 31st 
May, if you have not done this please ensure this is done as 
soon as possible. Please bring a packed lunch from home 
or you can order a school trip lunch here at no cost.  If 
ordering a school provided trip lunch please complete this 
by12th June.  
 

Orange Tree Theatre trip and workshop – Year 5 
Year 5 will be visiting the Orange Tree Theatre in Richmond 
on the 11th June to watch a production of Hamlet. The cost 
of this trip is being covered by the School Association 
donations. Parents will need to give permission for children 
to take part in the trip via SCOPAY. The deadline for 
ordering a school provided packed lunch has passed. The 
deadling for permission was Monday 3rd June. If you have 
not done this please ensure this is done as soon as 
possible 
 

Twickenham Stadium – Year 5 
On the afternoon of the 14th of June, Year 5 will walk to 
Twickenham Stadium to attend the Barnes Children's 
Literature Festival. Children will have lunch in school as 
normal first and will return to school in time for normal 
collection time. There is no cost for this trip but please give 
your permission via SCOPAY. If you have not done this 
please ensure this is done as soon as possible. 

 
 
 

 

 
 
  

 

School News & Attendance  
Attendance 
Friendship 97.63%, Endurance 96.70%, Peace 94.31%, 
Forgiveness 97.16%, Reverence 98.10%, Service 97.62% 
and Justice 99.01%.  
 

Learning for this half term 
To find our what your child will be learning about this 
half term please click here. 
 
 

Relationships and Sex Education 
This half term, children in Year 4-6 will be having 
Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) lessons as part of 
PSHE. They will be taught using lesson plans and resources 
that are approved by the PSHE Association. Children in 
Years 4 and 5 will learn about puberty and children in Year 6 
will learn about sex (in the context of a loving and committed 
relationship). You may find that children will want to talk 
about what they have learnt further at home. You may find 
the following books useful: 
What’s happening to me? (Girl) By Susan Meredith ISBN 
9780746069950 
What’s happening to me? (Boy) By Alex Frith ISBN 
9780746076637 
If you have any questions, please speak to your child’s class 
teacher. Thank you, Mrs Crinall. 
 

Lego Donations 
If you have any items of Lego that you no longer have a use 
for, please consider donating them to the school for our 
Lego club and Lego therapy. Many thanks. 
 

Lost Property 
To help reunite lost property items with their rightful owner, 
on Monday, the lost property items will be available out on a 
table in the forecourt before school, and the playground after 
school, for parents and carers to have a look through to see 
if they can identify any missing items. We are receiving an 
increasing number of reports of missing items. As always, it 
is very helpful in identifying the owner of lost property if it 
has a name clearly written in it. If the item is secondhand, 
please ensure the orginal owner’s name is crossed out and 
replaced with the current owner’s - thank you. 
 

Garden centre donations 
Thank you to Twickenham Plant Centre who have kindly 
donated a number of resources to support gardening and 
nutrition.  Friendship Class have loved planting and 
harvesting potatoes and radishes and have cooked some 
tasty treats. At lunchtimes, the children have been gardening 
too and have used the donations to brighten up the entrance 
alleyway.   

     

 
— Martin Luther King 

Jr. 
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Secondary taster day at Twickenham School – 
Year 5 
On Monday 24th of June, Year 5 will go to Twickenham 
School for a secondary taster day. This is for all children, 
not just children who think that they will go to that school 
and is a way for children to experience what life in 
secondary school is like. We will be there for the whole day, 
returning before the end of the school day. Children will 
need to wear their PE kit on this day, they will also need to 
bring a snack and a packed lunch. Permission for this trip 
will need to be granted on SCOPAY and you can also select 
if your child would like to take a free lunch by completing the 
google form linked here. Please complete the lunch booking 
(if required) and the permission by Monday 17th June. 
 

Year 6 School Journey Meeting 
There will be a meeting to give out information for the Year 
6 school journey to Bowles Activity Centre on Monday 10th 
June, 3.30-4pm.  The Google Meet code for parents who 
cannot make the meeting in person is: 
https://meet.google.com/bhr-vppq-vop?hs=122&authuser=0.  
There will be important forms to fill in at the meeting so, if 
you cannot attend, please look out for these forms as I will 
send them home with your child the morning after the 
meeting. Many thanks, Miss Sweeney 
 

Library Visits 
All classes will be visiting Whitton Library over the course of 
the summer term. This is a local trip, so permission slips are 
not required. Please let the school office know if you are 
available to accompany Reception or Year 1 for their visits.  
Children are welcome to bring their own library card with 
them to borrow a book.  For 10am visits, please arrive at 
school for 9:30am and for 2pm visits, please arrive for 
1:30pm. Thank you.  
 
Monday 10th June at 10 am: Year 5   
Tuesday 25th June at 10 am:  Year 3  
Tuesday 2nd July at 10 am: Year 4  
Tuesday 9th July at 2pm: Year 1  
Tuesday 16th July at 10 am: Reception  
 

 
 

Celebrations and Achievements 
Celebration certificates: 
 

CLASS  

Friendship Lucas 

Endurance Whole class 

Peace Saroop 

Forgiveness Oliver 

Reverence Jaya  

Service Megan 

Justice Kaira 

 
 
 
 

 

Safeguarding, Wellbeing & Inclusion  
Family Support and Wellbeing Coffee Morning: 
We are fortunate to have access to our local Mental Health 
Support Team who are doing excellent work in school 
supporting our children and families.  This support is 
available to everyone.  Please click here to find out more 
and contact Miss McAvoy or Mrs Rogerson if this is 
something that would be helpful for you.   
 
Coffee mornings will take place from 8:45-9:30am in the 
school library on the following dates... 

• Monday 15th July: content TBC based on ideas 
expressed by attendees 

Please click here to indicate that you will be attending.  
 

   
 

Child Safety Week 
Child Safety Week is from 3rd-9th June.  It is the Child 
Accident Prevention Trust’s annual community education 
campaign, acting as a catalyst for thousands of safety 
conversations and activities UK-wide. They help families 
build confidence and skills in managing the real risks to 
children’s safety so that all children to have the freedom to 
grow and learn, safe from serious harm.  Please see here 
for tips and advice about preventing accidents at home (link 
to website when live). 

 
And finally…  
Next Wednesday afternoon is the swimming gala for KS2: 

an enjoyable sporting event, with the focus on active 

participation and effort.  

Please make sure your child has their plain swimwear, 

yellow swim hat and goggles (if they wish) as per our 

uniform policy. If you would like to buy a BP swimming hat, 

then you can do so at the school office for £3.50 in cash 

only. Alternatively, any plain yellow swimming hat can be 

worn. They should come into school wearing their swimwear 

underneath their uniform, with their underwear and towel in 

a swim bag. This allows for a quick change at the pool and 

enable the gala to run on time. 

Children are due to be back at school for the usual pick up 

time of 3.15pm. Children will not be dismissed from 

Teddington Pool.  

If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop 
Perrin CE Primary School, these should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding 

Lead who is Miss McAvoy. In her absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy 
Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding 

Governor is Lucy James. 
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